Faculty Senate Meeting

Minutes

March 4th 2002

Members Present:  David Arnall, Roger Bacon, Cindy Beckett, Virginia Blankenship, David Bruner, David Camacho, Charles Connell, Mary Dereshiwsky, Tom DeStefano, Jack Dustman, Paul Ferlazzo, Pat Hays, Ed Hood, Max Jerrell, Chris Johnson, Chunhye Kim Lee, Marty Lee, Gina Long, Dave McKell, Larry Mohrweis, Lon Owen, Nita Paden, Pablo Parysow, Jon Reyhner, Blasé Scarenati, Karen Sealander, Mary Ann Steger, Roy St. Laurent, Sandra Stone, Eric Tucker, Karen Underhill, Tom Waters, Bob Yowell.

Members Excused:  Sanjam Ahluwalia, Jose Colchado, Kitty Gehring, Gary Ghioto, Walter Hopkins, Richard Howey, David Kitterman, Michael Ort, Brian Painter, Nancy Paxton, Barbara Perry, Guy Senese, Cathy Small

Members Absent:  Marcus Ford

Others Present: Susana Rivera-Mills, Marjorie Lacy, Charlene Wingo 

Call to Order

Motion to approve minutes. Motion passed with correction to the spelling of Senator Blase Scarnati's name.

Nominations were requested for the Honor's Convocation speaker. Three individuals were nominated: Martha Brady - CEE, Mike Malone - Philosophy, and Peggy Raines - CEE. Election by ballot resulted in Mike Malone's selection as speaker.

Report from Academic Standards Council - Student Evaluations:

Chuck Connell presented the final draft (see handout) of proposed guidelines for the use of student evaluations in the faculty evaluation process. A motion was made and seconded to accept the proposal. Discussion included an expressed concern about the use of qualitative responses in the evaluation process. Connell indicated that the Council was just trying to make sure that input beyond the numerical scores from the evaluations be considered in the evaluative process. The question was raised as to whether or not a common form or some set of common questions is recommended. Connell said that the Council is still looking at that issue. Although there was some input from faculty that was negative, the guidelines were generally viewed as positive. Connell reminded Senators that the proposal is encouraged but not required by any unit. The adherence to the guidelines should result in improved teaching and ultimately a better learning environment for students. The motion was passed unanimously. Hard copies with a cover letter will be sent to all faculty.

Discontinuance of Master of Education in Reading and Learning Disabilities:
CEE made the request (see handout), which was approved by Interim Provost Maxwell.  Motion was made and seconded to accept the change. Motion approved unanimously.

Name Change for CEE Department:
CEE requested that the department currently called department of Instructional Leadership be changed to department of Teaching and Learning. Motion made and seconded to approve the change. Motion passed unanimously.

Curriculum Implementation Committee Report:
Paul Ferlazzo reported on the findings of the review of committees dealing with curriculum (handout). In summary he said that a lot of progress has been made in terms of getting the activities of these various committees in the hands of the faculty. There was a lengthy discussion about the BAILS advisory committee. It appears that the curriculum implementation committee did not have complete information about the functions or membership of the committee when they proposed that it be disbanded. There was a suggestion that the committee, rather than be disbanded, function as a sub-committee of the Undergraduate Curriculum Committee. Concern was expressed that the BAILS committee doesn't appear to operate within the current curricular structure and it was suggested that it might need "programmatic" status similar to the Women's Studies Program. The Senate was reminded that the next step should be a definition of the committees and a resulting change in the faculty handbook to reflect the definition. A motion was made and seconded to approve items one and two of the report. Discussion included expression of concern that there is no implementation plan. A friendly amendment to the motion was made to include the addition of approval of the election process portion of the report to the motion. The maker of the motion and the second agreed. Discussion resulted in a wording change to the election process section to state that the election process should be carried out in conformity with the Constitution and the By-Laws. The motion was approved unanimously.

A motion was made and seconded to have the Senate Liaison Committee work on clarification of the status and make-up of the University Program Review Committee, the Admissions Review Committee, and the Academic Standards Committee. The motion was approved unanimously.

A motion was made and seconded to have the Senate Curriculum Implementation Committee investigate further the BAILS Advisory committee and bring additional information to the Senate at a later date. Motion was approved unanimously.

Student Retention Pilot Program:
Deb Harris summarized the program and asked for the Senate's help in encouraging faculty to participate in the program. The pilot program is a web-based system to encourage faculty to help identify students who may be having 

difficulties with a class. Once the faculty member inputs information about the student, a retention specialist will contact the student and attempt to resolve issues that are impeding success in the class.

Nominations for Senate Positions:
David Camacho passed around a form for self-nominations to the Senators. He also indicated that Pat Hays has agreed to chair the nominations committee and oversee the process.

Comments from the Chair:
Bob Yowell reported that the last word on raises from the President's Council is that there will be a 5% raise for employees who make up to $55,000 a year, a 3% raise for those making between $55,000 and $83,000, and no raises for those making above that amount. It also appears that the money for renovation is still in the budget. Scott Healy, consultant on recruiting and retention, reported to the President's Council that thus far he has identified a need for some centralization of the retention and recruitment functions. Currently there are several groups working on these issues, but they report to different vice-presidents, making the process dysfunctional.

Chair Yowell brought forward a proposal to begin a dialog on how we can improve/expand the ways faculty are given credit for the various things they do. The idea is to expand the kinds of things that are rewarded. He referenced Earnest Boyer's works, specifically Scholarship Reconsidered. He wants us to form a committee to investigate an expanded view of faculty activities/contributions.

Treasurer's Report:

Virginia Blankenship reported that we currently have $2,206.17 in the State account and $13,958.61 in the local account.

Good of the Order:
Roy St. Laurent reported that the Senate By-Laws Committee has reviewed the changes made to the constitution that reflect concerns of President Haeger and Dean Pickett. The changes are viewed as cosmetic and do not change the essence of what the faculty approved. The revised version will be made available to all faculty.

It appears that the evaluation of administrators is in place and the first evaluation will occur in April of this year.

Nita Paden summarized a handout provided that addresses a proposed change to the Latin Honors program. Senators were encouraged to provide feedback on the issue before the next Academic Standards Committee meeting.

Meeting adjourned.

